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CCAS Annual Meeting Update: 
Dear CCAS members,  

We are deeply saddened by the loss of life in the 
tragedies of New York City, Washington, DC and Pennsyl-
vania.  On behalf of CCAS and its Board of Directors we 
wish to extend our condolences and support.  

 
“As the consequences of September 11th's terrorist 

attacks begin to sink in, each of us must try to cope with 
the changes this cataclysm has wrought in our own daily 
agendas. Even those whom death has not directly touched 
sense that American life -- in private and in the public 
sphere -- has been irrevocably altered, even as it contin-
ues to evolve. In this uncertain context, where reactions 
are both complex and unresolved, it is hard to know what 
weight to give to one's profession or how to properly as-
sess its value. And yet if colleges and universities are to 
remain places where confusion can be faced, conflicting 
voices heard, and profound differences civilly debated, it is 
crucial that, maintaining our collective identity, we do con-
tinue to examine and define our institutional visions and 
priorities. The Program of our meeting in November per-
mits reflection on the extent to which our enduring con-
cerns as Arts and Science deans -- organizing the curricu-
lum, developing and deploying resources, defining the sig-
nificance of a liberal arts education for the citizens of a 
democracy  -- will help shape the nation’s political and 
ethical responses to an attack on its borders, institutions, 
and sense of its own ideals.” CCAS Board of Directors 

 
A number of you have contacted the CCAS office in 

the past week, concerned whether the 2001 CCAS Annual 
Meeting in Washington, DC will be held given the events of 
September 11, 2001. The Annual Meeting is still sched-
uled for November 7-10, 2001 as originally planned.  
Rooms at the Washington Hilton and Towers and registra-
tion slots for the CCAS meeting are available.  In accor-
dance with the recommendations of President Bush and 
others in Washington, we encourage all CCAS members 
who were planning to attend the 2001 CCAS Annual Meet-
ing to continue to do so. 

We expect travel and security measures to be estab-
lished by that time.  However, we understand that some of 
you will need additional time to make arrangements to at-
tend. In order to relieve some of this burden, the early reg-
istration fee deadline has been extended from October 5 
to October 19.  Registration and hotel information is avail-
able online at www.ccas.net.  
We look forward to seeing you all in Washington, D.C. 
Sincerely,  
Ernie Peck, Executive Director  
Fran Peck, Academic Associate   
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2001 “Teacher Prep” Seminar Rescheduled 

 
The 2001 CCAS / AACTE Seminar on Effective Collabo-

ration in Teacher Preparation has been rescheduled for March 
17-19, 2002.  The seminar will be held at the same hotel as 
originally planned, The St. Louis Marriott Pavilion Downtown.  
Those registered for the September 2001 seminar will remain 
registered for the March 2002 seminar unless they choose to 
decline the March seminar in writing via FAX to the CCAS of-
fice (480-727-6078). 

Within days of the tragedies of September 11, many 
seminar registrants phoned or emailed the CCAS office re-
questing information about the “Teacher Prep” seminar.  Some 
questioned whether the seminar should/would be held.  Others 
cancelled their registration, primarily because they could not 
obtain flight reservations or they could not be assured a reser-
vation until 24 hours prior to departure. 

Seminar directors Dorothy Abrahamse and Sandra Flake, 
together with the officers of the CCAS Board of Directors, con-
sidered the alternatives and asked that the CCAS office nego-
tiate an alternate date for the seminar sometime within the 
next six months.  This was accomplished on Monday, the 17th 
of September.  The St. Louis Marriott Pavilion Downtown was 
very accommodating.  Without penalty to CCAS, the seminar 
has been rescheduled for Sunday afternoon, the 17th of March, 
2002 through noon on Tuesday, the 19th.   

The CCAS office is hopeful that this date will fit the 
schedules of most of the original registrants.  Anyone choosing 
to attend on the new dates will have his or her original registra-
tion and fees honored.  Anyone choosing to cancel will have 
his or her fees returned.  Because some current registrants will 
be unable to attend the March seminar, slots will open for new 
registrants.  The CCAS office will take applications for posi-
tions on a waitlist starting immediately.  If you wish to register 
for the waitlist, please download the application form from the 
Website, www.ccas.net, or email the office at ccas@asu.edu 
for a copy.   If you have any questions about this announce-
ment, please email the CCAS office at ccas@asu.edu. 

 
 

  

http://www.academy.umd.edu/ila
http://www.ccas.net/
mailto:ccas@asu.edu
mailto:ccas@asu.edu
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2001 CCAS ANNUAL MEETING 

INFORMATION FOR PARTICIPANTS 
 

For the new Deans and Associate Deans who came 
aboard after our original Annual Meeting mailing, we 
have enclosed pre-registration forms in this newsletter. 
Pre-registration materials are also on the CCAS web site 
(www.ccas.net) in the Annual Meeting section.   

The registration desk will open at 11:00 a.m. on 
Wednesday and remain open until 9:00 p.m.  Registra-
tion will be open between 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 
Thursday and 7:00 a.m. until noon on Friday in the Con-
course.  Remember to bring your registration materials 
with you to the meeting.  CCAS will charge $10.00 for 
replacement programs and will have a very limited sup-
ply on hand. 

Also check to see that your 2001-2002 CCAS mem-
bership dues have been paid prior to attending the meet-
ing.  Your institution’s dues must be paid in order to vote 
at the CCAS Annual Business Meeting on Friday, No-
vember 9. Those registrants who registered at the mem-
ber rate and whose institutions still have not paid 2001-
2002 dues will be invoiced for the difference between 
member and non-member fees. 
 All registrants must make their own travel and hotel 
arrangements.  Contact The Washington Hilton and 
Towers at 1-888-DC-Hilton for reservations.   

Additionally, we are aware that the Washington Hil-
ton and Towers has a hotel policy of charging one night's 
rental to credit cards for holding rooms. The CCAS office 
has complained to the hotel, both personally and through 
our contracting agent, CONFERON.  However, this is 
reported to be "standard" practice for the Washington 
Hilton as well as other DC hotels.  There appears nothing 
we can do about it.  However, Ernie Peck will continue to 
negotiate a less burdensome procedure. 

 
 

 
 

2002 CCAS SEMINARS  
 

2002 CCAS Deans’ Seminar 
 
The CCAS Deans’ Seminar is scheduled for April 4-5 at 
the historic Sheraton Gunter Hotel in downtown San An-
tonio, Texas. The brochure with hotel and seminar in-
formation and registration forms will be mailed in De-
cember 2001.  Joseph H. Danks (Kent State University) 
is the Seminar Director. 
 
2002 Seminar for New Deans 
 
Two seminars for new deans will be held in 2002.  One is 
planned for June 12-15 at the Williamsburg Hospitality 
House in Williamsburg, VA.  The second, tentatively 
scheduled for mid-late July, may be in San Diego as in 

previous years.  However, the second site and the seminar 
director have not been determined at this writing.  The semi-
nar brochure with information and registration forms will be 
mailed in January 2002.   

2002 Seminar on Fiscal Issues 
 
The 2002 Seminar on Fiscal Issues is scheduled for March 
14-15 at the St. Louis Marriott Pavilion Downtown.  Additional 
information about this seminar will be distributed in Novem-
ber 2001.  George W. Crofts (Virginia Polytechnic Institute 
and State University) is the Seminar Director. 

2002 Seminar on Marketing, Media, and the Arts and 
Sciences 

 
This seminar, which provides the basics for developing and 
implementing a marketing program while retaining popular 
elements of the previously successful “Deans and the Media” 
seminar, will meet March 17-19 at the St. Louis Marriott Pa-
vilion Downtown.  Additional information about this seminar 
will be distributed in November 2001.   E. Terrence Jones 
(University of Missouri-St. Louis) and Christopher Simpson 
(Indiana University) will facilitate the seminar. 

 

2002 Seminar for Department Chairs 
 
Two seminars for department chairs will be held in 2002.  
One is planned for June 13-15 at the Williamsburg Hospital-
ity House in Williamsburg, VA.  The second, tentatively 
scheduled for mid-late July, may be in San Diego as in 2001.  
However, the second site had not been determined at this 
writing.  The seminar brochure with information and registra-
tion forms will be mailed in January 2002.  Roosevelt 
Newson (Illinois State University) is the Seminar Director. 
 

2002 Seminar on Effective Collaboration in Teacher 
Preparation 
 

 Although a date and venue have not been selected at this 
writing, the very popular seminar, “Effective Collaboration in 
Teacher Preparation,” will probably be repeated in the fall of 
2002.  This seminar is open to pairs of deans representing 
colleges of Arts & Sciences and Education.   Please watch 
for upcoming announcements in CCAS newsletters and bro-
chures and at the CCAS Website, <www.ccas.net> 

2002 Annual Meeting 
 
The 2002 CCAS Annual Meeting will be held on November 
13-16, 2002 at the Hyatt Regency San Francisco. The pre-
liminary program and registration materials will be mailed in 
July 2002. 
 
For information about these and other CCAS services, 
please visit the CCAS website, www.ccas.net.  In addi-
tion to information on “what, where, and when,” regis-
tration forms can be downloaded from this site. 

 
 

http://www.ccas.net/
http://www.ccas.net/
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Membership Renewal Update 
 
 The CCAS office received renewal information from 
most institutions in time to make the deadline for the 
CCAS Membership Directory. For those institutions that 
did not submit their member information to the CCAS 
office by the deadline, only the institution, college, and 
mailing address information was included in the Mem-
bership Directory. Decanal information that could not be 
verified was not included in the directory.   
 If you have new decanal staff since submitting your 
member data, please provide their contact information to 
the CCAS office so we can enter them into the mailing 
database and the “Members Only” database on the web 
site. 

 
 

 
NEW MEMBERS 

CCAS welcomes its newest institutional members: 
 

Mitchell College, New London, CT. Dean Jane O’Brien 
Friederichs. 
University of New England, Biddeford, CT. Dean Jacque 
Carter. 
University of Wisconsin-Whitewater, Whitewater, WI. 
Dean Howard Ross. 
Wayne State College, Wayne, NE. Dean James 
O’Donnell 
Aquinas College, Grand Rapids, MI. Dean Shirley Kane 
Lewis. 
Millikin University, Decatur, IL. Dean James Perley. 
Nebraska Wesleyan University, Lincoln, NE. VPAA Nor-
val Kneten. 

 
 

 
CCAS ADDRESS 

 
P.O. Box 873108, Arizona State University, 

Tempe, AZ 85287-3108.  
  Phone: 480-727-6064; FAX 480-727-6078 

Email: ccas@asu.edu; Web site: www.ccas.net 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

CCAS NEW HIRES SURVEY UPDATE 
 

Survey reports will be available this December.  
All CCAS members participating in the survey will re-

ceive reports as soon as they are available.  Other CCAS 
members may order a copy of the survey for $100.00. 

 
  

 
 

POSITION ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences- Minot State 
University. Review of applications will begin October 15, 
2001, and continue until the position is filled. Interested per-
sons should submit a letter of interest, vita, and names, ad-
dresses, and telephone numbers of four references to Dr. 
Jack L. Rasmussen, Chair, College of Arts and Sciences 
Dean Search Committee, Minot State University, 500 Univer-
sity Ave. W, Minot, ND  58707. Information about Minot State 
University and this position may be found at 
http://www.minotstateu.edu 
 
DEAN OF THE SCHOOL OF ARTS AND SCIENCES -
INDIANA UNIVERSITY-PURDUE UNIVERSITY FORT 
WAYNE. Screening of applications will begin November 1.  
Expected date of appointment is July 1, 2002. All communi-
cations should be sent to John F. Wellington, Chair, Arts and 
Sciences Search Committee, School of Business and Man-
agement Sciences, Indiana University-Purdue University Fort 
Wayne, 2101 East Coliseum Blvd., Fort Wayne, IN 46805-
1499. 
 
Executive Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs - University 
of South Carolina Spartanburg. Screening will begin October 
1 and continue until the position is filled. For further informa-
tion regarding the position and qualifications, see 
http://www.uscs.edu/evc . Send materials to Dr. Lilly Lancas-
ter, Chair, Executive Vice Chancellor Search Committee, c/o  
Office of Human Resources, University of South Carolina 
Spartanburg, 800 University Way, Spartanburg,  SC 29303. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:ccas@asu.edu
http://www.minotstateu.edu/
http://www.uscs.edu/evc
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 Dean of the College of Liberal Arts and  
Sciences, The University of Kansas 

 
The College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, with more than 
55 departments, 600 full-time faculty, 14,000 under-
graduate and more than 1,800 graduate students, is the 
University’s largest academic unit, with an annual budget 
of approximately $60 million. The Dean reports directly to 
the Provost. 
Required Qualifications: 

1. Eligibility for faculty appointment as a full pro-
fessor with tenure in a liberal arts and sciences disci-
pline; earned doctorate, teaching experience and dem-
onstrated scholarship. 
2. Substantial administrative and budgetary experi-

ence as demonstrated by significant service in 
an administrative position, such as dean, asso-
ciate dean or department chair. 

3. Demonstrated commitment to the value of diver-
sity in the faculty, staff and student body. 

Preferred Qualifications: 
1. Experience in fund-raising from private sources and 
obtaining external grants. 
2. Experience and evidence of innovative curriculum 
development. 
3. Evidence of commitment to fostering research activ-
ity by faculty and students. 
4. Evidence of sensitivity to student concerns and in-
terests. 
5. Experience in recruitment, development, utilization 
and retention of staff. 
 
A complete position announcement is available at 
www.ku.edu/~provost/ 
 
Effective Date – Salary – Applications: 
 
The position is available beginning July 1, 2002.  Salary 
will be commensurate with qualifications. 
 
Nominations are due November 1, 2001, but applications 
will be accepted until the position is filled.  Review of ap-
plications will begin on November 1, 2001, and will con-
tinue until a selection is made.  Letters of application and 
curriculum vitae should be sent to: 
 
  Professor Richard Givens 
  c/o Office of the Provost 
  University of Kansas 
  1450 Jayhawk Boulevard, Suite 250 
  Lawrence, Kansas 66045-7535 
 
EO/AA Employer 

 
 

 

 

Dean of Undergraduate Education and 
Vice Provost, University of Washington 

  The University of Washington invites nomina-
tions and applications for the position of Dean of Un-
dergraduate Education and Vice Provost, with a term 
to begin July 1, 2002.  We seek a visionary leader with 
an entrepreneurial and innovative spirit. The candidate 
should be committed to fostering collaborative rela-
tionships among departments and should be able to 
develop partnerships with other institutions of higher 
education.  
  The Dean of Undergraduate Education and Vice 
Provost is responsible for the coordination of policies 
affecting undergraduate students throughout the Uni-
versity.  In addition to overseeing instructional support 
programs in the Undergraduate Gateway Center, the 
Office of Educational Assessment and Classroom 
Support Services, the Dean has or shares responsibil-
ity for specific academic programs, such as the Uni-
versity Honors Program, Program on the Environment, 
Program on Africa, and the Center for Quantitative 
Science.  The Dean is responsible for the Mary Gates 
Endowment for Students and for the programs of the 
Teaching Academy. The Dean works closely with the 
University Libraries in making information resources 
and services available to all undergraduate students. 
  The Dean and Vice Provost reports to the Presi-
dent and the Provost, and represents the University 
with several off-campus groups, including community 
college officials, counterparts at the four-year colleges 
and universities, and the Higher Education Coordinat-
ing Board. 
  The successful candidate will be eligible to hold a 
senior faculty rank in an academic department within 
the University of Washington. To apply, please submit 
a full c.v., a one page statement of your vision for un-
dergraduate education at a major research university, 
and the names of five references who can address 
your ability to assume a leadership role in undergradu-
ate education.  
  Applications and nominations will be accepted 
until the position is filled. Priority will be given to candi-
dates who apply by November 30, 2001. Please ad-
dress all correspondence to: 

UGDVP Search 
c/o Dean Yash Gupta 

Business School 
University of Washington 

Box 353200 
Seattle, WA  98195-3200 

 For more information contact Mary McGough, 
Staff Assistant, via email at 
mcgough@u.washington.edu. 
 
The University of Washington is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Ac-
tion employer. Female and minority candidates are encouraged to ap-
ply. 

 

mailto:mcgough@u.washington


 
Council of Colleges of Arts and Sciences 

College of Liberal Arts and Sciences    �    Arizona  State  University 
P.O. Box 873108   �   Tempe, Arizona  85287-3108 

Telephone: (480) 727-6064   �   Internet: ccas@asu.edu   �   Website:  www.ccas.net   �   FAX:  (480) 727-6078 
 

PREREGISTRATION FORM 
2001 Annual Meeting 

Washington Hilton and Towers 
November 7 – 10, 2001 

 
To preregister, please complete this form and return it to the CCAS office 

at Arizona State University (letterhead address).   
To qualify for Early Bird Registration, members must submit their registration to arrive at the CCAS Office by October 5, 2001. 

For hotel reservations, contact the Washington Hilton and Towers directly at 1-888-DC-HILTON and request the 
group rate for the COUNCIL OF COLLEGES OF ARTS AND SCIENCES.  

 
Preregistration questions?  Call CCAS at 480-727-6064. 

 
 NAME / TITLE ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 COLLEGE / INSTITUTION _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 MAILING ADDRESS _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 CITY, STATE, ZIP ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 TELEPHONE  ______________________________________ FAX ____________________________________________ 
 
 EMAIL _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 NAME OF SPOUSE or GUEST attending with you __________________________________________________________ 
 

 

ANNUAL MEETING REGISTRATION FEE:  (required for all registrants) 
 
 � CCAS Early Bird Member fee (for early registrants from CCAS member institutions) @ $375.00 ..............$__________ 
  or 
�� CCAS Member fee (for registrations received from member institutions after October 5) @ $400.00 .........$__________ 
  or 
 � CCDS or CCDAHSS Member fee (for registrations received from Canadian institutions @ $450.00 US ...... $__________ 
  or 
�� Non-Member fee:  (the non-member registration fee differential may be applied to CCAS membership dues for 2001-2002) 
 � First Registrant @ $500.00..................................................................................................................$__________ 

 � Each additional Registrant from Same Non-Member Institution @ $450.00 .......................................$__________ 
� � � �Please check here if you wish to apply the non-member registration fee differential to CCAS 

membership for your college; a member of the CCAS staff will contact you. 

RESERVATIONS REQUESTED: 
 
 �  Breakfast for Women Deans, Friday, November 9, 7:00 - 8:20 a.m. 
 ____ reservations @ $30.00 each................................................................................................................$__________ 
 
��  Breakfast for Minority Deans, Saturday, November 10, 7:00 - 8:20 a.m. 
 ____ reservations @ $30.00 each................................................................................................................$__________ 
 
 

TOTAL AMOUNT OF REGISTRATION FEE AND RESERVATIONS (add ALL amounts above) ............. $_________ 
 

 
 � I am enclosing a check for $____________ � Receipt requested 
 � I have directed institutional payment in the amount of $____________ by Purchase Order # ________________________. 

The CCAS FEI number is 42-6122857. 
    Page 5
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PREREGISTRATION  FORM 
 

2001 CCAS Annual Meeting 
 

 (Continued) 
 
 
 
Is this your first CCAS meeting?  ________ 
 
Please type or print the name for your nametag  ____________________________________________________________________  
 
 
 
I plan to attend the following functions: 
 [Note:  These events/meal functions are included in the registration fee; however, it is helpful for planning purposes for the Secretariat 
  office to know if you plan to attend.] 
 
 � Workshop for New Deans, Wednesday, November 7, 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
  
 
 � Regional Deans' or Associate/Assistant Deans’ Breakfast, Thursday, November 8, 7:00 - 8:20 a.m.  
 (Please circle the ONE breakfast you plan to attend on Thursday morning.) 
 
 Midwest Deans 
 
 Northeastern Deans 
 
 Southeast Deans 
 
 Texas Deans 
 
 Western Deans 
 
 Associate/Assistant Deans 
 
 
 � Luncheon and Address, Sally Frost Mason, Provost, Purdue University, Thursday, November 8, 12:15 – 1:45 p.m. 
�

� � Presidential Luncheon and Address, Holly Smith, President of CCAS, Friday, November 9, 12:15 – 1:45 p.m. 
 
 Please indicate any dietary restrictions:____________________________________________________________________  
 
 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ................................................................................................................................................................................................ Page 6 
 
 
 
 
 



PREREGISTRATION FORM 
 

Spouses/Guests 
 

2001 CCAS Annual Meeting 
 

 
SPOUSE/GUEST NAME    

SPOUSE/GUEST PHONE   FAX    
 

  
 �  Spouse/Guest fee (required for attendance at any Annual Meeting function)............................................... $  40.00 
 
 �  Get-Acquainted Breakfast for Spouses/Guests, Thursday, November 8 
 ____ Reservations @ $30.00 each ..............................................................................................................$__________ 
 
 �  Luncheon and Address, Sally Frost Mason, Provost, Purdue University, Thursday, November 8 
 ____ Reservations @ $40.00 each ..............................................................................................................$__________ 

  
��  Breakfast for Women Deans, Friday, November 9 
 ____ Reservations @ $30.00 each ..............................................................................................................$__________ 

 
��Presidential Luncheon and Address, Holly Smith, President of CCAS, Friday, November 9 

 
 ____ Reservations @ $40.00 each ..............................................................................................................$__________ 
 

��  Breakfast for Minority Deans, Saturday, November 10 
 ____ Reservations @ $30.00 each ..............................................................................................................$__________ 

 
  
 

TOTAL OF REGISTRATION FEE AND RESERVATIONS FOR SPOUSE/GUEST 
(add ALL amounts on this form)....................................................................................................................... $_________ 
 

 
 
 � I am enclosing a check for $____________  � Receipt requested 

��I have directed institutional payment in the amount of $____________ by Purchase Order # ______________________. 
 

  The CCAS FEI number is 42-6122857. 
 
Please indicate any dietary restrictions ___________________________________________________________________________  
 
Is this your first CCAS meeting?  ________ 
 
Please type or print the name for your nametag  ____________________________________________________________________  
 
City (residence) for your nametag _______________________________________________________________________________  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________ Page 7 
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IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 
 
 
 
DATE: September 24, 2001 
 
TO: Annual Meeting Participants 
 Council of Colleges of Arts and Sciences 
 
FROM: Lee R. Edwards, President-elect, CCAS 
 CCAS Annual Meeting Program Chair 
 
RE: Hosted Luncheon Tables at the Annual Meeting 
 

I hope your plans to attend the CCAS annual meeting in Washington, DC from 
November 7 through 10 are progressing.  This note is an invitation for you to 
participate actively in the program.   

 
We are repeating an innovation of previous years’ programs at the luncheons on 
Thursday and Friday.  Some, but not all, of the tables at these luncheons will be 
reserved for hosted discussion groups on various topics.  These topics may be 
follow-ups to panel sessions or may be other topics that the program overlooked. 

 
If you would be interested in hosting a table, suggesting a topic, or both, please 
email me at lee.edwards@cas.umass.edu, or fill out the form below and mail or 
fax it to me.  Please send all completed forms to Lee R. Edwards, Dean, 
Humanities and Fine Arts, University of Massachusetts at Amherst, South 
College, Amherst, MA 01003-7110 or fax them to (413) 545-4171. 

 
  

CCAS Annual Meeting Hosted Luncheon Table 
 
 

Your Name: ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Your Institution: ________________________________________________________ 
 
Suggested Title: 
 ________________________________________________________ 
 
Do you wish to host? _________________ 
 
Preferred Day: __________Thursday __________ Friday __________No Preference 
 

DEADLINE FOR RESPONSES: OCTOBER 26 

mailto:sfm@clasmain.clas.ukans.edu
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DEAN, COLLEGE OF NATURAL SCIENCES, 
COLORADO STATE UNIVERSITY 

Colorado State University continues the search and 
invites applications and nominations to fill the position of 
Dean, College of Natural Sciences.  The desired starting 
date is on or before July 1, 2002. The Dean is the chief 
academic and administrative officer of the College and 
reports directly to the Provost/Academic Vice President.  
The Dean is a member of the Council of Deans. 

The College of Natural Sciences is one of eight col-
leges within Colorado State University.  The College is 
composed of eight departments: Biochemistry and Mo-
lecular Biology, Biology, Chemistry, Computer Science, 
Mathematics, Physics, Psychology, and Statistics.  The 
Center for Science, Mathematics, and Technology Edu-
cation (CSMATE) is partially supported by the College.  
Currently the College has 189 tenure-track and 39 non-
tenure-track faculty positions, 133 professional and clas-
sified staff members, 81 postdoctoral fellows, and nearly 
400 graduate assistants.  It enrolls approximately 3,100 
undergraduate and 560 graduate students with about 
500 Bachelors, 75 Masters, and 50 Ph.D. degrees con-
ferred last year.   
 The College of Natural Sciences is a partner in ongo-
ing university interdisciplinary initiatives in information sci-
ence and technology and life sciences.  The College 
houses or shares four of the University's Programs of Re-
search and Scholarly Excellence: Biochemistry and Mo-
lecular Biology, Chemistry, Tri-Ethnic Center for Prevention 
Research, and Molecular, Cellular, and Integrative Neuro-
sciences.  The Colorado Commission on Higher Education 
has named the Department of Chemistry a Program of 
Excellence.  One of the University Distinguished Profes-
sors is a Natural Sciences faculty member, as are two of 
the University Distinguished Teaching Scholars. 

Recently completed construction and renovation 
projects include: renovation and addition for the Depart-
ment of Physics, renovation of existing buildings for 
Mathematics and Statistics, and renovation of the facility 
for the Tri-Ethnic Center.  Construction of a major in-
structional facility to house chemistry and biological sci-
ences teaching laboratories is currently underway.  The 
Macromolecular Resource Facility will be relocated to 
new quarters.  Plans for construction of a new Computer 
Science Building are being developed.  These new facili-
ties will provide modern learning environments and re-
search facilities for students and faculty. 

The College offers 10 B.S. and 9 M.S. and Ph.D. 
degree programs as well as an interdisciplinary degree in 
Natural Sciences for science teacher licensure.  Depart-
ments in the College participate in interdisciplinary 
graduate degree programs in Ecology and in Cell and 
Molecular Biology. 

The College’s annual instructional budget is ap-
proximately $22.3 million per year, with an additional 
$18.3 million in funded contract and grant expenditures 
and $1 million in private donations.Please visit our web-
site (http://www.colostate.edu/Depts/NatSci/) for addi-

tional information on the College of Natural Sciences. 
Colorado State University has Carnegie Doc-

toral/Research University-Extensive status, with annual re-
search expenditures of $165 million and a total budget of 
$482 million.  With 19,075 undergraduates, 3,494 graduate 
students, 529 professional veterinary medicine students, and 
approximately 7,000 employees, Colorado State University is 
the flagship institution of the Colorado State University Sys-
tem (Colorado State University, the University of Southern 
Colorado, and Fort Lewis College).   
 Qualifications: The candidate must have an earned 
doctorate and have a documented record of teaching and re-
search excellence sufficient to qualify for faculty appointment 
as a tenured Professor in the College. 
 The following attributes will be important in evaluating 
candidates: 

�� Evidence of effective administrative experience and 
leadership 

�� Evidence of ability to create and implement a shared 
strategic vision for the College 

�� Evidence of ability to develop and sustain strong Col-
lege programs while addressing central University pri-
orities 

�� Strong communication skills 
�� Ability to work with people of diverse backgrounds 
�� Success in developing and implementing interdiscipli-

nary undergraduate and graduate curricular and re-
search innovations 

�� Commitment to diversity of students and faculty and to 
programs enhancing cultural pluralism 

�� Success in working with the private sector to achieve 
development goals 

�� Commitment to K-12 collaboration 
Applicants should send a letter stating their interest and qualifi-
cations for the position, including a summary of their personal 
innovations and accomplishments related to leadership and 
management, science education, research, diversity en-
hancement, and other attributes above.  Include a curriculum 
vitae and the names, postal and e-mail addresses, and phone 
numbers of at least five references.  Applicants are encour-
aged to submit materials electronically.  Applications and 
nominations should be sent to: 

Dr. James L. Fry 
Dean of the Graduate School 
204 Student Services Building 
Colorado State University 
Fort Collins, CO 80523-2015.   
Telephone: 970-491-6817 
FAX: 970-491-2194 
E-mail: CNSDean@Grad.Colostate.Edu.   

Screening of candidates will begin on October 29, 2001 and 
will continue until a qualified candidate is selected and the po-
sition is filled. Colorado State University welcomes members of all groups, 
encourages them to apply for this position, and reaffirms its commitment not 
to discriminate on the basis of race, color, age, religion, sex, national origin, 
sexual orientation, or disability in its education programs, activities, or em-
ployment practices.   

http://www.colostate.edu/Depts/NatSci/
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CANDIDATES FOR CCAS OFFICES, 
Washington, DC, November 2001 
 
Candidate for CCAS President: 
 
Lee R. Edwards, Dean of the College of Humanities 
and Fine Arts at the University of Massachusetts, Am-
herst.  Lee R. Edwards has been Dean of the College of Hu-
manities & Fine Arts at the University of Massachusetts, Am-
herst since 1991. As a CCAS member and regular attendee at 
Annual Meeting, she has organized sessions for Arts Deans, 
directed the Seminar for Department Chairs, chaired the 
Committee on Research Universities, and participated in the 
Seminar for Deans, the Fiscal Issues Seminar, and the Semi-
nar (co-sponsored by AACTE) on Arts & Sciences, Schools of 
Education, and Teacher Preparation. She is currently the 
President-Elect of CCAS. Her publications focus on the British 
novel, fiction by women, and narrative theory. 
 
Candidate for CCAS President-elect: 
 

P. Geoffrey Feiss, Dean of the Faculty of Arts and 
Sciences, College of William and Mary.  Geoff Feiss has 
been Dean of the Faculty of Arts and Sciences and Professor 
of Geology at the College of William and Mary since 1997.  
Prior to moving to William and Mary, he was professor of and 
chair of Geology and then, for five years, Senior Associate 
Dean for Planning and Budgets at the University of North 
Carolina at Chapel Hill.  He taught at Albion College from 
1970-1975.  His research interests are in geochemistry, min-
eral resources, and issues related to global sustainability.  In 
addition, he is active in a number of projects involving secon-
dary and university science education.  He is chair of the Geo-
logical Society of America's Committee on Geology and Public 
Policy and of the Geological Society of America's Congres-
sional Science Fellow Selection Committee.  He is a member 
of the National Academy of Science/National Research Coun-
cil Committee on Earth Resources and the American Geologi-
cal Institute's Education Committee.  He has attended CCAS 
meetings for seven years, is host-dean for the New Dean's 
Seminar in Williamsburg, has presented at Dean's Seminars 
and at CCAS annual meetings, and is a member of the CCAS 
Board of Directors. 
 

Candidates for the CCAS Board of Di-
rectors 
 

Dorothy (Dee) Abrahamse, Dean of the College 
of Liberal Arts, California State U, Long Beach.   Dee 
Abrahamse has been Dean of the College of Liberal Arts at 
CSULB since 1992. Previously she was Associate Dean 
(1986-9) and Dean (1989-92) of the College of Social and Be-
havioral Sciences at CSULB, and chair of the History Depart-
ment there. She is a historian with research interests in Byzan-
tine history, and has been active in world history and collabo-
rations with history teaching in the schools.  CCAS activities 
include membership on the Program Committee, Nominating 
Committee, and Co-Director of the Seminar on Collaboration 
in Teacher Preparation (2000 and 2001). 
 

Laura Armesto, Dean of the School of Arts and Sci-
ences, Barry University.  Laura S. Armesto has been Dean 
of the School of Arts and Sciences at Barry University for ten 
years.  Before that, she chaired the Department of English and 
Foreign Languages.  Her research interests are in Renais-
sance studies and British narrative poetry.  As a member of 
CCAS, she has chaired the Committee on Liberal Arts Col-
leges and led case studies sessions at the Annual Meeting.  
This past summer she was one of the facilitators in the Semi-
nars for New Deans held in Williamsburg and San Diego.  
 
David F. Brakke, Dean of Science and Mathematics 
at James Madison University. David F. Brakke has been 
Dean of Science and Mathematics at James Madison Univer-
sity since 1999.  Previously he was Dean of Science and 
Mathematics at Towson University (1997-9), Assistant Dean of 
Arts and Sciences at the University of Wisconsin - Eau Claire 
(1994-97) and Wisconsin Distinguished Professor.  He has 
been involved extensively at state and national levels and with 
professional organizations in various activities, particularly 
related to undergraduate research, science and mathematics 
education, teacher preparation, building K-16 partnerships and 
recruiting minorities.  He writes a quarterly column on science 
and society for the Association of Women in Science Maga-
zine and has written several recent articles on science and 
literature, including a limnological analysis of Thoreau's Wal-
den.  David has regularly attended CCAS meetings since 
1997, making presentations on cooperating among colleges, 
universities and industry in developing programs and K-16 
collaborations, and in using change management to re-vitalize 
science and mathematics education. 
 
Sandra Flake, Dean of the College of Arts and Sci-
ences at University of Northern Colorado.  Sandra Flake 
has been dean of the College of Arts and Sciences at the Uni-
versity of Northern Colorado since 1997.  Previously, she was 
Dean of the College of Liberal Studies at the University of 
Wisconsin-La Crosse. Her academic discipline is English, and 
she was a faculty member at the University of Minnesota and 
also taught at the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee.  She 
has been actively involved with CCAS since 1989 and has 
made CCAS presentations as a panelist or session chair on 
university reorganization, hiring and affirmative action, as-
sessment, and linkages with teacher education and has 
chaired a case study session.  She has served on the CCAS 
Program Committee, the Task Force on the National Agenda, 
and the CCAS Nominating Committee.  Sandra Flake has also 
been a presenter at the first two CCAS-AACTE Seminars on 
Collaboration in Teacher Preparation and is co-director of the 
2001 Seminar.  Currently, she is President of the Project 30 
Alliance. 
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CANDIDATES FOR CCAS OFFICES, 
Washington, DC, November 2001 
 
Candidates for the CCAS Board of Di-
rectors (continued) 
 
Joseph E. Nadeau, Dean of the College of Liberal 
Arts, Education, and Sciences, Rider University.  Joseph 
E. Nadeau is Dean of the College of Liberal Arts, Education, 
and Sciences, a small private university (~5500).  Dr. 
Nadeau’s experiences in teaching, international research, the 
corporate world, and consulting activities have provided a wide 
range of perspectives.  He has served as a content specialist 
for the Federal Department of Education.  He serves on the 
Barry M. Goldwater National Science Scholarship selection 
committee and on the Udall Environmental Policy Fellow se-
lection committee. He has served on the Geological Society of 
America Second Century Committee; on the boards of trus-
tees at The Peddie School, The Yellowstone-Bighorn Re-
search Association, and the New Jersey Marine Sciences 
Consortium as well as on a number of advisory boards.  Since 
becoming Dean four years ago he has attended CCAS each 
year and has responded to specific requests regarding work-
shops and program ideas.  He served as a leader for Case 
Studies at the annual meeting, and participates in the CCAS 
Listserve. He has volunteered for both the Program Committee 
and the Liberal Arts Colleges Committee for each of the last 
two years.  Along with two colleagues, he submitted a session 
proposal for next year. 
 
Roosevelt Newson, Dean of the College of Fine 
Arts at Illinois State University. A fourteen-year veteran of 
CCAS, Roosevelt Newson' s participation runs the gamut from 
registrant at the dean's seminar to Board  member.  Currently 
serving as Coordinator for the Department Chairs Seminar, 
Newson has participated in  panel discussions and case stud-
ies at several recent annual meetings.  Appointed in 1999 as 
Dean of the College of Fine Arts at Illinois State University, 
Newson's previous administrative appointments include five 
years as Dean of the College of Liberal Arts and Social Sci-
ences at Georgia Southern University and six years as Asso-
ciate Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences at Bloomsburg 
University in Pennsylvania.  An American Council on Educa-
tion (ACE) fellow at SUNY-Binghamton in 1987, Newson was 
also active with ACE.  He served as a member of the Alumni 
Affairs committee for ACE's Council of Fellows and as Chair of 
the Policy and Priorities committee.  Formerly a full-time con-
cert pianist, Newson maintains a limited schedule of concerts 
and performances with symphony orchestras. 
 
Risa Palm, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences 
University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill.  Risa Palm has 
been Dean at the University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill 
since 1997.  Before that, she served as Dean of the Graduate 
School and Associate Vice Chancellor for Research at the 
University of Colorado Boulder (1987-91) and Dean of the Col-
lege of Arts and Sciences at the University of Oregon (1991-
97).  In addition, she has been a faculty member at the Uni-
versity of California, Berkeley.  She is a professor of geogra-
phy, with a Ph.D. from the University of Minnesota.  Her re-
search specialization is urban geography and the human re-

sponse to earthquake hazards.  She has been president of the 
Consortium of Social Science Associations (COSSA) and the 
Association of American Geographers, and has been on sev-
eral panels for the National Science Foundation.   In the 
CCAS, Palm has attended and served as an instructor in the 
New Dean's workshop at Williamsburg, been a member of the 
research universities committee, and actively participated in 
annual meeting panels, most recently on the topic of develop-
ment.   
 
Eswar G. Phadia, Dean of the College of Science & 
Health at William Paterson University of New Jersey.  
Eswar Phadia has been a  professor of Mathematics since 
1973 and Dean of the College of Science & Health at William 
Paterson since 1996.  He holds a doctorate in statistics from 
the Ohio State University.  His CCAS activities include partici-
pation in the New Jersey deans meetings and panel discus-
sions, as well as case study sessions, dean’s clinic, and open 
forums and annual meetings.  He has chaired a case study 
session in Seattle, and organized and hosted a round table 
discussion at the Toronto annual meeting. 
 
Peter W. Rabideau, Dean of the College of Liberal 
Arts and Sciences at Iowa State University.  Peter W. 
Rabideau has been dean of the College of Liberal Arts and 
Sciences and Professor of Chemistry at Iowa State University 
since 1999.  He received his B.S. degree in chemistry from 
Loyola University of Chicago in 1964, and his Ph.D. in organic 
chemistry from Case Western Reserve University in 1968.  
After two years at the University of Chicago as a post-doctoral 
associate, and as an instructor, he joined the Chemistry De-
partment at Indiana University-Purdue University at Indianapo-
lis.  He remained there until 1990, having served for five years 
as chairman of the department. In 1989, Dr. Rabideau went to 
the National Science Foundation as Program Officer for Or-
ganic Dynamics within the Chemistry Division.  In 1990, Dr. 
Rabideau moved to Louisiana State University to assume the 
position of dean of the College of Basic Sciences.  In 1999, he 
moved to his present position as dean of the College of Liberal 
Arts and Sciences and Professor of Chemistry at Iowa State 
University.  Dr. Rabideau is also a group leader in the Ames 
Laboratory, he is the author of over 110 research publications, 
and he is a Fellow of the American Association for the Ad-
vancement of Science.  A member of CCAS since 1990, Dr. 
Rabideau has served on the Committee on Internationalization 
of Education as well as on panels at annual meetings. 
 
Ted Wendt, Dean of the College of Arts & Sciences at 
University of Wisconsin - Eau Claire.  Previous decanal 
posts have included: Associate Dean of Humanities & Fine 
Arts at California State University – Chico; Dean of the School 
of Fine Arts & Communication at Cameron University; and 
Dean of the College of Fine Arts & Communication at Murray 
State University.  A member of CCAS since 1992, Ted at-
tended the 1993 CCAS Seminar for New Deans in San Diego.  
He was a CCAS presenter at the 1993 Cincinnati meeting, a 
panel chair at the1994 Portland meeting, the Case Studies 
Coordinator for the 1995 Albuquerque meeting, and a member 
of the Conference Planning Committee for the 1996 Philadel-
phia meeting.  He is presently the Chair of the CCAS Commit-
tee on Comprehensive Universities. 
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